January PAC Meeting Minutes

Thursday, January 20, 2010
Start time 7:07pm
Principal’s Comments

· Thank you for your input regarding the proposed 2011-2012 school calendar. There was an overwhelming response that parents and staff did not want the delayed openings. Fridayafternoon Early Releases will continue.

· Peace Builders – OPR Peace Builders have replaced the OPR PROs. Peace Builders of the month in grades 1-5 replaces Citizens of the Month. As part of this program, older children have made cards for the students in the school of the little girl who was killed in the Tucson shooting. Hopefully, this Peace Building will also help with anti-bullying. Above and beyond behavior at home to help your family or neighborhood will also earn your child a Peace Builder - you can send a note in to Mr. Fortin if you see this Peace Building behavior at home.

· Budget Preparation for next year – School Committee and the Superintendent are more optimistic than in the past year. Hopefully, the gap will narrow in the spring. Level service funding for next year would mean staffing will remain the same as it is this year. Mr. Fortin will be asking for another full-time teacher to lower class sizes in the 5th grade as well as a full-time guidance counselor, reinstituting full-time music teacher and a part-time special educator. In the future, it would be great to have a return to a Media specialist as in several years past.

· Kindergarten Report Cards – Assistant Superintendent Jean Kenney gave a presentation at Johnson Middle School last week on the new report cards for Kindergarten parents. The new Report Cards will go home January 27th. Benchmarks will be used. Kindergarten is a building block year as we will institute a new standards-based report card at all elementary grade levels next year.

Teachers’ Comments

· 3rd Grade Eno Boards Demo - Grade 3 teacher Laurie Engasser and Kindergarten teacher Alison Reid received a grant for two Eno boards from Walpole Computer Foundation. Mrs. Reid and Ms. Engasser demonstrated how the Eno Boards work. The boards are large wall mounted boards with short-throw projections that work with a computer. They give teachers the ability to make lessons multi-media. The boards can also be used as a dry-erase board and a magnet board. They are virtually indestructible. Ms. Engasser and Mrs. Reid asked the PAC to consider fundraising to obtain more Eno Boards so that they can be in more classrooms. They cost around $2,000.00 each. If you are interested in helping with the fundraising, please talk to Mrs. Reid, Ms. Engasser or Mr. Fortin.

· OPR has received a free trial of Scholastic Bookflix - 90 book pairs of fiction and non-fiction books. http://bookflix.scholastic.com/freetrial Username: bklfix, Password: tick (until March 15, 2011).

Treasurer’s Report – The Budget was looked at to see where money for technology could come from. Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer’s Report was accepted.

Review of November 2010 OPR PAC Minutes. Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted.

Old Business

· Gingerbread Bazaar - A little over $10,000.00 was raised.

· Holiday Books - $1,300.00 was raised which was a little less than years past.

· Stop & Shop A+ Bonus Bucks - $754.08 has been raised

· thus far. The program is ongoing until March 24th.

· Leslie Browne - $1,076.20 was raised. Thank you to Catherine Sandquist for organizing!

· Yankee Candle/New Fundraiser - Yankee Candle automating the process slowed down delivery this year. Whether or not to do it again next year was discussed.

· Box Tops - $505.70 has been raised thus far. The next submission will be March 1st – no contest will be held for this submission, rather email reminders will be sent out. If possible, send them to school in bags of 50.

New Business

· Walpole Pride flannel pants – These very popular pants cost $20.00 each, OPR makes $4.00 on each pair. Order forms will go home next week, deadline February 18th. T-shirts and sweatshirts may be available for sale at a later date.

· Walpole Computer Foundation - Las Vegas Night is January 29th, 2011, tickets are still for sale $25 on-line or at the door.

· OPR Pancake Breakfast - Saturday, March 19th, 2011. There will be three seatings, forty-five minutes each, 8am, 9am, and 10am. $5/ticket or $20/family. If you are interested in helping out, please contact Karen Anastasia at 508-660-1675 or kanastasia@risk-strategies.com.

· Playground Committee - Faculty Basketball Game is April 7th 6:30 PM at Walpole High School. $2,700.00-3,100.00 is typically raised through this event. The money raised goes towards the Playground Fund. There will be a planning meeting in the next few weeks. If you are interested in helping out either planning or at the event, please contact Gail Maloney at 508-668-1092 or gem810@comcast.net.

· This is Karen Fallon’s last year as PAC Treasurer. If you are interested in filling the position, please talk to Karen, Nicole Bock or Cathy Madden.

· Math and Science Nights - Grade 2 on March 10th, Grade 3 on April 14th, and Grade 4 on February 3rd. Parent volunteers are needed (it is recommended that you do not volunteer on your child’s Math and Science Night since it is a family event). No math or science knowledge is needed! If you are interested in volunteering contact Amanda Capozzi at 508-668-4123 or Akdolan@aol.com.

· Hosting Title One PAC at OPR on January 25, 2011 at 7:00 PM.

· Hosting Special Ed. PAC at OPR on February 1, 2011 at 7:00 PM
Meeting adjourned 8:10 PM

